## 1. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT

## **Hoon Hay Youth Centre**

Nick Repene and two representatives of the Hoon Hay Youth Centre who attended Te Hekenga 2002 attended and outlined their recent trip and the benefits they had gained from it. They also expressed appreciation to the Board for the grant that enabled their attendance.

On their tour the young people experienced visits to marae, Maori boarding schools, sports, kapahaka and theatrical performances, and enjoyed meeting new people and learning to get along with them. They came away with better attitudes and appreciating that it was "cool to be at school".

The Chairman thanked them for their presentation.